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Patty Jaimes,

.At 1:30 p.m., the Board; Wayne Kellum, zoning administrator; and David Gun-

/7/ g;gcbfta_y ) @ :

July 30, 1981

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of July 29, 1981.

Patty Jaimes, county clerk, appeared before the Board to recommend the em-
ployment of Marla J. Dalquest, in the position of real estate clerk, in the
amount of $640, effective August 1, 1981. After discussion it was moved by
Mrs. Bradley that this recommendation be approved, seconded by Mr. Cragan,
and carried unanimously.

At the advertised hour of 11:00 a.m., the Board opened bids for the purchase
of General Obligation Sewer Bonds of Yankee Tank Main Sewer District No. 2,
Douglas County, Kansas, in the principal amount of Six Hundred Thousand
Dollars ($600,000), Series, 1981, by banks and investment firms. Three bids
were opened and read. It was found and determined that the bid of Stern
Brothers § Co., and Associates, Kansas City, Missouri, was the best bid on
said bond issue with an average rate of 10.9548%. After discussion it was
moved by Mrs. Bradley that the Board accept the low bid of Stern Brothers §
Co., seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Monday, August 3, 1981.

(Dbar- Tl

County Clerk Robert Neis Chairman

ATTEST:

August 3, 1981

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of July 30, 1981.

Don Gordon, appraiser, appeared before the Board to recommend that Elsie
Irene Redding be reemployed in the position of clerk, ir the amount of $864
per month, effective August 8, 1981. After discussion it was moved by Mr.
Cragan that this recommendation be approved, seconded by Mrs. Bradley, and
carried unanimously. It should be noted that Mrs. Redding will retain all
vacation and sick leave time she accumulated during her previous employment
in the Treasurer's office.

Treasurer Ruth Vervynck appeared before the Board to discuss the distribu-
tion of county funds to USD #497. After discussion it was agreed that the
investment committee would consist of the following: Walter Cragan, Darlene|
Hill, Ernest Coleman, Ruth Vervynck, and Beverly Bradley.

tert representing the Lawrence-Douglas County Planning Department, viewed
the fence of the Rees Salvage Yard located approximately a mile to a mile
and one-half east of Lawrence on the south side of Highway 10. One of the
conditions for the Conditional Use Permit is that a screening fence at least
six feet high be installed along the north, south and west sides of the
property and additional landscaping be provided along the north side. This
condition was to have been completed within one year.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, August 5,
1981. i

ATTEST:

5§;/ : 7 b N
Patty Jaifie County Clerk Robert Neis Chairman

August 5, 1981

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of August 3, 1981.

LeRay McDermott, Douglas County drug abuse ‘coordinator, appeared before the
Board..to. recommend the employment of Keri W. Flanagan, in the position of
assistant project director, in the amount of §13,500 per year, effective
August 3, 1981. After discussion it was moved by Mrs. Bradley that this
recommendation be approved, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.
It should be noted that Ms. Flanagan is to be paid with funds from the Model
Community Prevention Grant and Adolescent Risk Reduction Grant.

Mike Dooley, public works director, appeared before the Board and notified
them of the following terminations: Fred L. Hadl on July 29, Don P. Gros-
didier on July 30, and Robert L. Gentry on July 30, 1981.




